OCTOBER 2024
Public Works Monthly Update

October came to a quiet, yet eventful end. We had the last Fly-In, and the
last Party @ The Pavilion. Both of which were successful. Looking forward
to bigger and better things for both next year. We also had a good turn out

for our annual Trunk or Treat.

Leaf season is officially upon us. We are hoping everyone will be patient

with us as we will be getting them up as soon as we can.

Street Department

The Street Crew is gearing up for a very busy month after a good finish to
October. With leaves falling at an enormous rate, they are focussing on
removal now. The guys officially got started on last Wednesday with the

process. It will be dusty and a little noisy when they come thru the
neighborhoods. Bare with us!

Water/Sewer Department

The Water Crew finally finished the lead/copper inventory. Putting that
behind us until further notice. It was definitely a painstaking adventure the
guys took head on. The crew also had a couple of water leaks to deal with.

With the B St/Railroad Ave. project moving ahead, the crew has started
putting in the new water line behind Butlers, which will tie in Railroad Ave.

Maintenance Department

The shop has been busy as well. They had several of the Police vehicles
come thru for repairs. There were a couple vehicles in for maintenance
and inspections. One of the dump trucks had an issue with brakes which
left it out of service for a few days. It is running and back in service now.

Other Updates

The WasteWater Plant is performing nicely. Nelson and his crew
pumped down and cleaned 1 of the clarifiers. They reinstalled a return
pump that we had been waiting on. All the other stations are running as
they should. The shop was able to acquire a new tire changer and



balancer to replace the old one that had broken down. Chris has been
doing his part in keeping the town and buildings looking nice.

THANKS TO ALL OF THE GUYS FOR ALL OF THEIR HARD WORK!!! YOU
ALL ARE APPRECIATED!



